Notes of Building Pathways Access to HE Resource Managers Group meeting  held on  3rd December 2003 in Stoddart Building, Sheffield Hallam University, 2:00- 4:00pm
Attendance:

Lynda Kenyon
Burngreave Community Learning Campaign

Claire Rawdin
Derbyshire C.C. Community Education, Gladys Buxton Centre
Denise Malpass             Doncaster College

Willy Kitchen
University of Sheffield, The Institute for Life- long Learning

Mary Briggs
Grimsby College

Kath Thorpe

North Notts College 

Janet Beautyman
Norton Centre, Sheffield College

John Garrett
Thomas Rotherham College

Diane Holmes
Wakefield College

Sylvia Ashton
Open College Network

Kevan Machan
   Doncaster College

Diane Bailey
Doncaster college

Andree Eaves
Building Pathways

Pam Wright
Doncaster College

Elaine Burtoft
Parson Cross Centre, Sheffield College

Joe Saveramoutou
University of Sheffield

Bev Turner
Dearne Valley College
Helen McLaren
Rotherham College of Arts and Technology

AN Other
Rotherham College of Arts and Technology

Linda Aizlewood
Castle Centre, Sheffield College

Caroline West
Building Pathways

Judy Smith
Building Pathways

Marienne Ross
Building Pathways

Apologies
Jenny Handley
North Notts College
Steve Bond
Adult Community Education, Derbyshire Dales

Rosie Bingham
LTI, SHU

Verity Brack                   The Institute for Life-long Learning,

                                       Sheffield University

Claire Haddon                Rotherham Young Peoples Service

Christine Stothard          Rotherham College of Arts and Technology

John Sanders

   Open College Network

Heather Smith

   Norton Centre, Sheffield College

1. Judy Smith welcomed all and introductions were made. 
2. Building Pathways

Judy gave an overview of the work of the project this year. Building Pathways is now funded through the Aimhigher, Partnerships for Progression strategy in South Yorkshire. The Project is in a fortunate position of having funding for another year with a hope of continuous funding until 2006. Access to HE development is a major feature of the planned activity and during the summer the Project has undertaken to develop two new ideas for different forms of Access. These are the ‘Fast Forward’ development i.e. a short Access programme aimed at a specific target group, and the ‘Valuing Learning’ project which is a formal development of the existing Access programme designed to bring in a different target group of learners. BP has the resources to develop these projects and two project workers have been employed to undertake the work. Judy asked partners to consider the proposals by looking outside existing provision and learners and to be creative in the approach to widening participation to HE through new routes of learning. 

Two key messages the Project is promoting include ensuring that the HE in FE provision is considered as progression routes for Access learners and that vocational pathways into HE are currently a key feature of the Widening Participation strategy regionally and nationally. 
An independent evaluation of BP demonstrated that partnership working is one of the most successful aspects of the Project. In relation to Access developments, BP had demonstrated that partnerships between Access providers could be very fruitful. 
The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the new Access proposals and progress made so far and to identify interested partners.
3. Andree Eaves – The ‘Valuing Learning’ Project.
Andrée outlined the principles of this project and the work done so far. 
· The 'valuing learning' title indicates that the project is hoping to put in place a system whereby any learners undertaking OCN accredited learning could consider bringing the credit achieved into an Access programme. 
· They will be able to bring up to a maximum of 8 credits (6 at level 3) to be achieved in the last three years although Andrée would take advice on this timescale for learning as it has been suggested that it may be unfair to part-time learners.  
· The initial advice and guidance for learners is crucial in order to fit learning achieved into a planned programme of study. 
· Andree emphasised that the activity of recognising credit already happens. The aim of the project is to formalise the mechanism for this to take place. She is working with the OCN to find ways to develop the documents for the learning to be recognised. 
· An aspect of the project is to identify where other Level 2/3 learning is taking place so these learners can be targeted and the principles be marketed to them. She is looking at the OCN database to identify likely groups who may already have close links with colleges or be a part of the college provision. 
· Andrée will also develop a system for monitoring any learners who undertake the option as part of the BP remit for Aimhigher funding. Andree also hoped that monitoring would help with the quality assurance of the system.
Andree asked members to consider some issues at the meeting:

i. Where are the learners to be targeted?

ii. What system is needed to offer support and guidance for the learners?

iii. What is an acceptable period of time when learning should have been undertaken?

iv. Is the maximum credit level acceptable?

There was a general discussion. Some of the key points discussed included:

· Mary Briggs- Grimsby College pointed out how on their Bridge programme into Access they take learners from a programme for volunteers. She would like to consider ways to progress these learners on. Andree agreed to discuss further with her

· Kevan Machan - felt there are a lot of learners in the community. It is important to identify them. Sylvia Ashton - OCN - felt there was a need to show different routes from this learning to Access programmes. JS pointed out how in Teeside a model of mapping pathways from community programmes into Access programmes exists e.g from health related programmes onto health Access. Unsure if we want to go down this route - possibly a future development?
· Janet Beautyman - Sheffield. Pointed out that staff have very little time for managing the programmes, e.g. there are no course leaders, so offering advice and guidance is difficult to fit in. In addition some of the adult programmes seem not to be valued within the College. The new emphasis on adult learning in Castle Centre may change this. However colleagues for other colleges e.g  N. Notts, RCAT, Grimsby , indicated a  different approach and attitude to adult learners. 

· Lynda Kenyon - LSC have indicated no growth agenda around adult learning - this may be problematic for community learning. In regeneration areas aspirations being raised- learners will need progression routes. Increased number of asylum seekers in area wanting progression

·  Concerns about how prior learning will be assessed and how credits being recognised will fit within a planned programme of study. Andrée suggested Access co-ordinators would take the decisions about what learning would fit within their planned programme of study. This happens already and relies on the professionalism of the co-ordinators. 

· Kevan - suggested moderators should have some involvement in promoting the general ethos of the process - Andrée agreed could be discussed at moderators meeting in OCN
· In relation to timescale of learning Bev Turner felt it was important that learning was up to date. If a learner had completed an Access Certificate made up of credits achieved over 3/5 years was this a good indicator that the learner was ready and able to cope with HE? Joe Saveramoutou agreed that this could be problematic. However ultimately if a learner arrived with an HE Certificate the HE admission staff would not know about the timescale taken to achieve the full certificate. Joe would be happy to trial the idea but bear this point in mind. Other colleagues pointed out that the currency of the credit achieved would vary. The majority of the learning would be up to date as the process was an attempt to bring in new types of learners and they will not in general be bringing large amount of credits with them.

· Andrée will be contacting colleagues who expressed an interest in the process:

Action: 
Andrée to contact colleagues from Doncaster, Grimsby, RCAT to take the initiative forward.
The 'Credit Statement' to be sent to colleagues for comment.

4. Caroline West - The 'Fast Forward' project

Caroline gave an outline of the developments of this Project. 
· The idea is for a shorter Access Award which would be aimed at a range of different learners who may already have some Level 3 qualifications and /or experience but may not be ready for HE as yet. 

· Caroline has contacted several partners already for preliminary discussions on the proposals and the general feeling seems to be that there are learners who may fall into this category but these learners often undertake the Access programme. 

· There have been concerns expressed about the funding for this programme. BP and OCN have discussed the idea with the LSC who have endorsed the principles, providing the routes through the programme link up with vocational learning programmes where possible. 

· HE staff have been approached to ask for their input on the idea. A small group meeting was held with endorsement given to the idea but there is a need to pilot the programme with links to specific progression opportunities. Other issues raised from the group are about the timescale of the study period- how will learners prove they are 'HE ready' and that they have developed themselves enough to cope with HE study and to be independent learners. The programme should concentrate on the learning skills an individual needs not particularly on subject specific curriculum. In addition the issue of the timescale of the prior learning will need resolving. 
A general discussion took place on the points Caroline raised:

· On the curriculum content:

· Willy Kitchen pointed out that students who join in the second year of the University of Sheffield Access programme often struggle because the demands are quite high even when they have a good GCSE profile. 

· It was expressed that Access learners often need different skills to cope with the programme. Gaining self confidence in learning is very important. Sometimes younger learners cope less well with HE than Access learners.
· On the receptivity of HE to the Award:

· There was a feeling that some HE programmes could be more receptive to Access learners in general although HE staff need to ensure that learners they admit can be successful with the programme of study. 

· HM, RCAT expressed that Connexions, Advice, and Guidance staff should be more efficient in advising learners of their options but also  ensure that learners have realistic expectations of the outcome of their studies. There was a need to consider what students themselves wanted and fit learning into a planned progression.

· On identification of the target group and type of provision:

· JS suggested that there are many learners with part or full level 3 qualifications that have never considered HE. It was important to try to identify these learners who may not be traditional Access learners.  There may be a need to think about a more flexible or part-time provision for this group who may be in work.

· There was agreement that voluntary and community activists may fit this criteria and suggestions that a residential type provision may meet their needs. 

· MB pointed out that in Grimsby they are going to target UCAS applicants who have been out of study for a while to undertake their short programme to develop their study skills and academic writing skills. Something similar is being developed in SHU.
· There is a need to meet the needs of people in work - e.g to have work-focussed content. KM thought the links with placement/work experience could be developed further

· JS emphasised the need to consider Access route into HE in FE programmes.

Action: Colleagues to contact Caroline if want to be involved in developments. Caroline to plan workshops for discussion on curriculum content in the New Year.
5. Pre-Access

There was a brief discussion about the need to develop a regional approach to a Pre-Access programme. BP has discussed a proposal for a framework for a Pre-Access programme with Northern college. In several meetings the idea of learners undertaking a Pre-Access programme has been discussed. JS asked for comments from partners. 

· CR, Derbyshire CC - could do with a pre-Access course as several learners have weak maths/literacy skills. In contrast many adult learners want to complete the programme in the shortest time possible. 
· JB, Sheffield College- there is a need for a pre-access course 

· BT - Dearne - already has a short pre-access course.

· JG, Thomas Rotherham - do not have Pre-access course

     Partners did not feel there is a need for a regional approach to Pre-access as   

     most colleges had some sort of provision already in place.

6. Links with Access Advisory

Judy asked the group if there was a need for a separate BP Resource Managers Group or whether the  AAG should be the forum for developments. In general the feeling was for a separate BP group.

